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From: William James <wtjamesiii@att.net>

Sent: Tuesday, August 9, 2016 11:23 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Re-election

Dear Governor Haley, 

With your tepid, noncommittal “support” of the Republican presidential nominee, you are running dangerously 

close to losing my vote for your future candidacy. You, a national Republican leader, should not offer a weak 

endorsement of the “better of the two candidates” thrust upon us by the people’s overwhelming choice. I 

cannot believe you can think that makes your standing stronger with the citizens of your state. IT DOES 

NOT! 

Sincerely, 

  

William T. James III 

  

106 Sanderling Drive 

Greenville, SC  29607 

  

864 438-1241 


